
 
 

             April                                                2022 
 

Recent Meetings—an Overview 
 

I thought it might be helpful to look back over the past few tumultuous years. All chapters are 
required to meet at least three times a year and we’ve done okay, until the pandemic settled in.  
 
February 2, 2019: All-day class, vertical regulation. Richard West, instructor. 
February 13, 2019: Regular chapter meeting at Hachenbergs. Tech topic: Tuning, Bob Conrad, 
instructor. 
April 6, 2019: All-day class at Hachenberg’s shop, grand regulation. Richard West, instructor 
April 17, 2019: Regular chapter meeting at Hachenbergs. Tech topic: Voicing. Kirby Tucker and 
Randy Prentice, instructors. 
June 19, 2019: Regular chapter meeting at Hachenbergs. Chapter/national/world topics related 
to the upcoming convention. 
July, 2019, PTG Annual Convention in Tucson. 
October 9, 2019, Jack Phelps shop, A small group talked about various technical topics. 
 
February 19, 2020, Regular chapter meeting, Hachenbergs; attendees talked about what they 
learned at the Annual PTG Convention. 
May 1, 2020: Zoom meeting. Technical topic was lubricants. Bob Anderson, instructor. 
Annual PTG convention cancelled 
 
July 21, 2021, Zoom business meeting to discuss updated chapter bylaws 
August 4-7, Annual PTG Convention, Orlando, FL, Richard West, Delegate, attended 
Council and Regional Caucuses virtually. 
October 17, 2021, Zoom technical meeting with Rick Butler (Washington, DC chapter) and 
Maggie Jusiel (Roanoke, VA chapter). Topic: Aural Tuning. 
 
Future concerns we could discuss: 1) It’s important to welcome new people and avoid getting in 
a rut. New people bring in ideas from other professions and businesses. They bring questions and 
fresh perspectives to old topics. Seasoned technicians can learn through teaching. New members 
can learn our standards and come to appreciate the depth and breadth of full piano service. The 
big question is how can we be more welcoming. One way would be to mentor new members and 
encourage efforts to become RPTs. How do we do that on the chapter level? And who’s willing? 

 



2) Improving Zoom capability would keep members in touch regardless of pandemic 
developments. Plus, not all members want to drive to a meeting, but could attend virtually, 
assuming we can offer good quality meeting coverage virtually.  
 

April 7, 2022 Meeting—  

Tucson Bible Chapel, 1802 E. Grant Road, Tucson 
 
Lisa Weller, Western Region, Regional Vice President, came to Tucson to meet in person with 
our Tucson Chapter. Refreshments included pizza and drinks and good conversation prior to the 
meeting.  
 
Members in attendance: Bob Anderson, Randy Prentice, Richard West, and Rick Woodruff. 
Guests attending: D. Evans, Sarah Hong-Soto, and Jack Phelps.  
 
Old Business: Meeting in person gave attendees a chance to catch up and talk about recent events 
and how we were affected here in Tucson. It was an important conversation. Members here and 
throughout the country have left PTG for various reasons, not the least of which is inactivity 
locally. Some discussion was given to the application process and associated expense. For our 
non-RPT Colleagues, paying dues becomes debatable, when there’s so little chapter activity.  
 
Lisa Weller was a good listener and wanted to know what she could do to help accommodate 
membership costs and other barriers. There were concerns about testing fees and associated 
expenses (cost of traveling to a test site, including possible hotel expenses). 
 
New Business: Richard West said that it was time to select a delegate to the Annual convention 
which will be held August 3-6, at the Hyatt Regency Orange County, 11999 Harbor Blvd, 
Garden Grove, CA 92840. Rick Woodruff expressed interest in going to the convention, and, 
also serving as Tucson Chapter’s delegate. No decision or vote was taken.  
 
Treasurer's Report:  Treasurer, Bob Anderson, reported that our chapter account balance is 
$3,158.54. He suggested that we might consider lowering our dues, since chapter activity is 
reduced. No action taken. 
 
Technical Topic: “Why’re you wire bending?” Lisa had several handouts—a couple Journal 
articles and a class handout. The class handout is included at the end of this newsletter.  
 

Tucson Chapter Officers—Contact Information 
President: Kirby E. Tucker, RPT    Treasurer: Robert Anderson, RPT 
     Phone: 520-954-0951            Phone: 520-326-4048 
     Email: ktucker1022@yahoo.com           Email: randerson79@cox.net 
 
Vice President: Randy A. Prentice, RPT   Secretary: Richard West, RPT 
     Phone: 520-749-3788             Phone: 402-570-4409 
     Email: prenticepiano@gmail.com           Email: 440richard@gmail.com  



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 


